
 

 

 
 
Saturday December 12 
  5:00 pm Deceased Members of the Lepore Family and 

  D. Thomas Tyrone and David Tracy 
 

Sunday  December 13 

  7:30 am Harold Dubbs and Rosemarie Taylor 

  9:00 am Deceased Members of the Marino Family and 

  Nick Marconi 

11:00 am Deceased Members of the McFarland Family 

  and Joseph Wujek, 25th Anniversary 

  5:00 pm Anne Andres and Peggy Leary Selton 
 

Monday  December 14 

  8:00 am Victoria Meyer and Albert Sorrentino 
 

Tuesday December 15 

  8:00 am Deceased Members of the Shanley Family and 

  Garrett McCormack 
 

Wednesday  December 16 

  8:00 am Helen Clarke and Anthony Vitale 
 

Thursday December 17 

  8:00 am Michael Heanue and Dorothy Berdel 
 

Friday  December 18 

  8:00 am Connor Crooks and Patricia Flynn 
 

Saturday December 19 

  8:00 am Msgr. Ron Amandolare and Fr. Ed Hinds 

  5:00 pm Mary Cangemi and Carmen Armas 
 

Sunday  December 20 

  7:30 am Thomas Fitzpatrick and Jimmy Coogan 

  9:00 am Gene Mehalik and Deceased Members of the 

  Leonett Family 

11:00 am Bruce Scullion and Pam Duddy 

  5:00 pm Amelia & Sabino Gaita & Sabino, Jr. and Weekly Memorials 
 

The Lamp burning before the Blessed Sacrament the week 

of December 13th is in memory of Msgr. Ron Amandolare. 

The Candles on the altar the week of December 13th are in 

memory of  Deceased Members of the Knights of Columbus. 

The Flowers on the altar the week of December 13th are in 

memory of Robert Chiarello given by Robin Chiarello. 
 

Hear our Prayers for those who are ill especially Kevin    

Hamilton, Robert Hartle, Phyllis Monks, Robert Astorino,       

Anthony LaFerrara, Emily Monks,  Neiko Pagaling,  Denise   

Phalon Cascio,  Frances Smith, Tom Warren, Judy Latalladi, 

Gregory Bozzo, Dorothy Sullivan,  Bill Lanahan, Cathy  Bedford, 

Hope Tinn Clark, Irene Buss, Roger Goodman, Maria Selca-

Haher,  Robert Olpp, Patrizia Astorino, Terry Gardner, Nora Ray, 

Carol Meyers, Pat Marciano,  Maryanne Duffy  McDermott, Kyle 

Noonan, Thomas Unger,  Sandy Safier, Tony 

Caljean, Jo Marino,   Warren Gramm,    William 

Virgilio, Mary Cecere, Kristin Curcio,  Tony    

Capone, Michael Marino, David Johnson,  Luke 

Klisart, Eileen Horan  and for all our deceased 

especially Horatio Gaviria. 

Mass Schedule December 19th & 20th 
 

Fr. Bob  Saturday 5 pm and Sunday 7:30 am 
 

Fr. Chris Sunday 9 am and 5 pm 
   

Fr. Dominic Sunday 11 am 
 

 

Reconciliation (Confession) December 19th 
 

Fr. Bob  Saturday 4:00-4:30 pm 

 

Monday, December 14 

   Faith Formation:  4 pm:  School 

   Meditation Group:  7 pm; Church 
 

Tuesday, December 15 

   Advent Reconciliation Service:  7:30 pm; Church 
 

Wednesday, December 16 

   Parish Nurse Meeting:  7 pm; North Room 
 

Thursday, December 17 

   Marian Prayer Group:  10 am; North Room 

   Knights of Columbus:  8:30 pm; East Room 
    

Friday, December 18 

   Adult Scripture Study:  9 am; South Room 
    

Saturday, December 19 

   Children’s Nativity Rehearsal:  9:30-11:30 am; Gym 

   Gingerbread Workshop:  10:30 am-12:00 pm; Cafeteria 
    

Sunday, December 20 

   Chili Drop Off: Priests’ Garage  

   RCIA:  12:15 am; South Room 

Third Sunday of Advent 
December 13, 2015 

Fourth Sunday of Advent 
December 20, 2015 

 

First Reading: Micah 5:1-4a 

Micah speaks of the ruler who will come from Bethlehem. He 
discusses how the people of Israel will be saved from corruption 
and live in peace. 

Second Reading: Hebrews 10:5-10 

Paul describes to the Hebrews how Jesus came into the world 
and offered to do God’s will. We were saved through his sacri-
fice, the only offering sufficient for the sins of the world. 

Gospel: Luke 1:39-45 

Mary paid a visit to Elizabeth, whose baby stirred in her womb 
upon hearing Mary’s greeting. Elizabeth filled with the Holy Spirit, 
cried out, “Blessed are you among women, and blessed is the 
fruit of your womb.” Elizabeth was deeply overjoyed that the 
words God had spoken to Mary had now been fulfilled. 



BAPTISM:  Arrangements should be made one month in advance by calling Deacon Joe Wisneski at 973-635-4976. Parents are 

expected to attend an instructional session with a Baptism Team. Baptisms are celebrated at 12:30 pm Sundays or at a Sunday 

Mass.   

RCIA-RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS:  The R.C.I.A. invites non-baptized persons and those baptized into another 

faith to participate in a faith journey in preparation for becoming a Catholic. If you are interested in any aspect of R.C.I.A., please 

email Deb at Dkuzma@st-pats.org or call her at the parish office at ext. 23. 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY:  Congratulations! In order that we can together plan for your big day, couples should notify the 

Church and begin to prepare at least one year in advance of the date. Please email Fr. Bob at Fr.Bob@st-pats.org or call Fr. Bob at 

the parish office ext. 22. 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK AND HOME BOUND:  If a family member or someone you know is recuperating from a hospital stay or is 

homebound for any length of time and would like to receive Holy Communion, please let us know. It is a priority for the parish com-

munity to support and be present to those who cannot be with us for the celebration of the Eucharist. If you would like a priest or 

deacon to visit a family member who is hospitalized, contact Peggy at Pgentile@st-pats.org or call her at the parish office ext. 25. 

SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING OF THE SICK:  Please call the parish office at 973-635-0625 to arrange for a priest. 

FIRST RECONCILIATION AND FIRST EUCHARIST:  Children preparing to receive the sacraments of First Reconciliation and First 

Eucharist begin preparation in first grade. To register, visit our website at  www.st-pats.org or contact Ginny, vsalvatore@st-pats.org. 

The Joy of God’s Mercy and Forgiveness 
  
 There is a story about a celebration in heaven whereby everybody is dancing, singing, and shouting with great jubilation. 
Jesus is the lone exception in that he is quietly standing in the shadows of the gates of heaven. St. Peter asks Jesus the reason that 
he is not enjoying the celebration. In a whispered voice Jesus states, “I am waiting for Judas’ arrival to forgive him.” This Tuesday at 
7:00 p.m. our annual Advent Reconciliation Service takes place as all are invited to take part in prayer, song, reflection and the con-
fession of sins to one of six priests who will be with us. In his address on March 17, 2013 Pope Francis stated, “The Lord never tires 
of forgiving, it is we who tire of asking for forgiveness.” Our reconciliation service renders the opportunity to experience the depth of 
God’s forgiveness within the imperfections of our lives as it is so often that during times of failure, wrongdoings, or sin; we gain close-
ness to God through his mercy.  
 
 This weekend at all masses, the pink candle is lighted to initiate the 3rd Week in Advent, which is commonly called Gaudete 
(rejoicing) Sunday. It is the halfway point in the Advent Season. As Mary brought joyful anticipation to the world in readying herself for 
the birth of a child, joy comes to believers who ready themselves through the acceptance of God’s mercy through the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation. Gaudete Sunday’s Gospel from Luke brings to light the wonder of who is to be the Messiah as it captures a sliver of 
joy in each of us who seek to celebrate the birth of our Savior. 
 
 The joy of Gaudete Sunday is also connected with the Sacrament of Reconciliation through this Holy Year of Mercy, which 
instills the reminder that the greatest sins are those that ignore opportunities to help, forgive, tolerate or show mercy to another due to 
self centered attitudes or personal priorities. Accepting God’s mercy provides the strength to change, grow and be good. At some of 
the most unexpected times in life we are prone to unintended slights, comments, and actions that foster much hurt into life; yet, it 
takes an attitude of Christ to recognize that sometimes our words, actions, emails, or even text messages may render hurt to another. 
Each of us grapples with the two way street of mercy as we seek it from God, but often hold back on providing it to another. Many 
ailing relationships can be restored by the simple but sincere request, “Will you forgive me?” There is abundant freedom in receiving 
forgiveness and granting forgiveness; therefore, the Sacrament of Reconciliation is an open door in Advent to take a step forward to 
come to terms with the inner core of our lives so that the season renders joy, not shame, to rehabilitate our spiritual lives. Admitting 
our failures and asking to be forgiven removes many of the obstacles to good communication.  
 
 Michael J. Brebbeis, Ph.D. in an article, Demythologizing Forgiveness, awakens us to a three step process of forgiveness. 
“First, acknowledge the offense that another has caused. Thus forgiving is not condoning the act, denying the act or minimizing the 
act…If we acknowledge the offense and accept our responses to it, a start is made at forgiveness. In other words, there has to be a 
problem before there is a solution. Second, we have to acknowledge the effects that the offense is having on us and be aware of the 
ways we cope with this painful experience in life. It is important to acknowledge the impact of the offense and to get support from 
others to help us cope with the struggle. Lastly, the single most important part of the process is to use our imagination to put our-
selves in the place of the offender and attempt to imagine what the situation might have looked like from the other’s perspective. Re-
search indicates that if we use our imagination to think about how the other might have seen it, and stay with this for a whi le, we may 
soon start feeling what the other might have been feeling in that situation. When we feel what it must have been like for another per-
son in the midst of a conflict, we are experiencing empathy, the single most important component of the ability to forgive. Understand-
ing leads to empathy, and empathy leads to compassion.” 
 
 This Tuesday you are invited to the Advent Service of Reconciliation at 7:00 p.m. in the church. It opens the heart to discov-
er Christ within human weaknesses and extends God’s mercy to us throughout this Holy Year of Mercy.  
               
         In Christ’s Love, 
         Fr. Bob 

 
St. Patrick Church 



                 Baptisms 
            

      Jack Douglas Tiedeken 

         Son of Eric and Kelly 
 

AROUND THE PARISH 
                  

                     MUSIC MINISTRY 
 

“Have no anxiety at all, but in everything, 
By prayer and petition, with thanksgiving, 

                     Make your requests known to God.” 
Philippians 4:6 

 

Reflection From the  
National Pastoral Association of Musicians 

 

On this “Gaudete Sunday”-the traditional mid-Advent Sunday of 
rejoicing-in addition to encouragement to rejoice, we hear these 
comforting words from Paul. In the midst of terror, fear, a chang-
ing climate, gun violence, perhaps we have never needed Paul’s 
words more. Though our concerns may not be as serious as 
these other issues, they do add to our anxiety. Yet in every cir-
cumstance, we need to “have no anxiety at all.” 
 

Maybe we can take all our “worldly” anticipation, activities, and 
preparations and wrap them up in the steadiness of Advent and 
its comforting words: “Have no anxiety,” “the Lord is near,” “Cry 
out with gladness...for among you is the Lord.” In a very uncer-
tain world, with terror and fear all around us, our God IS. 
 

Prayer 
 

May the joy and anticipation of these days strengthen our spirit. 
May we hear Paul inviting us to have no anxiety at all. 
May those with whom we work and pray be embraced in our joy, 
And may they too “have no anxiety at all.” 
 

   Reflection and Prayer by Mary Jo Quinn, SCL 
   Blessed Trinity Catholic Community 
   Missoula, Montana 

 
THANK YOU to all the musicians at St. Patrick Church for 
their hard work and joyous presentation of the beautiful “Gloria” 
concert celebrating the joy of Advent. Our adult and teenage 
music ministers invested many hours since October, at church 
and at home, preparing for this exuberant two-performance 
event. Their dedication to ministry and faith uplifts us all. 

Keep Christ in Christmas??  Absolutely!  But 
when we read Merry Xmas, we are really being 

more authentic to the word Christ, than if we were 
to write:  Merry C-Mas.”  The X in XMAS isn’t an 
X at all: it’s a Chi. Chi is the first letter of “Christ” 

in Greek (and has a CH sound): Χριστός. When 
ink and paper cost a lot of money, shorthand 
would be used for economy’s sake. X’temmas 

dates from 1551 and Xmas dates from 1753 – that is far before 
modern secularization. The Greek name Χριστός is also respon-
sible for one of the most visible Christian symbols the Chi-Rho 

(see picture) which uses the first 2 letters of Jesus name. (What 
looks like a P is Rho which makes an R sound.)  There’s a long 
and sacred history of the use of X to symbolize the name of 

Christ, and from its origin, it has meant no disrespect.   

Children’s Gingerbread Workshop 
 

On Saturday, December 19th from 10:30 am-noon, Youth Minis-

try will be hosting a Gingerbread House Morning for children in 

kindergarten and older. For $15, each child will receive a full-size 

gingerbread house and everything needed to decorate it. Youth 

Ministry teens will be on hand to give individual help to the 

younger children. Proceeds will be used for future YM activities 

and events. Grab a friend and join in the fun! Sign up sheets are 

available at the doors of the church and in the parish offices. 

Advent Penance Service 
The annual Advent Penance Service will take place this Tuesday, 

December 15 at 7:00 pm in the church. This is an opportunity 

to experience the joy of God’s mercy in preparation for the Christ-

mas Season. The service will consist of song, scripture, reflec-

tion, and the individual confession of sins to one of no less than 

six priests who will join us for the evening.  Please take time out 

of your busy schedules to share in the joy of God’s forgiveness 

that comes through the Sacrament. 

Men’s retreat 
 

Start the New Year off right with some quiet time for prayer, rest 

and reflection. St. Patrick Parish will hold it’s annual Men’s Re-

treat at the Loyola House of Retreats in Morristown. 
 

The weekend retreat will begin with dinner Friday night, Jan. 8th 

and conclude with the celebration of the Eucharist mid-day on 

Sunday, January 10. Held in conjunction with St. Vincent Martyr 

and Corpus Christi parishes, this prayerful weekend offers the 

opportunity for spiritual enrichment, quiet reflection and consulta-

tion under the guidance and leadership of the Jesuit staff in the 

warm surroundings and beautiful grounds of the comfortable 

Loyola mansion. 
 

For more information and to make your reservation, please call 

Mo Ryan 973-635-2337. 

      We Have Welcomed the Year of Mercy. 
 

Seeing the great need for mercy and healing in the world, Pope Francis called for 

the Year of Mercy-a time also known as a Holy Year or Jubilee Year for the Catho-

lic Church. It is a time for the Church across the world to take approximately a year 

to focus on forgiveness and healing in a special way. 
 

Beginning December 8, 2015, Pope Francis has asked us as individuals and as a Church to be a 

“witness of mercy”  by reflecting on and practicing the spiritual and corporal works of mercy. The 

corporal works of mercy come to us from Matthew 24:34-40 where Jesus tells us that whatever 

you did to the least of these, you did it to Him. This spirit of mercy is abundant within our parish. 

Throughout this year we will shine a light on examples of these works, alive and ongoing within 

our community. Let these stories inspire us and move us to “Be merciful, even as your Father is 

merciful” (c.f.Lk 6:36) 

C orporal Works  

   of Mercy 

                    Feed the hungry 

Give drink to the thirsty 

Shelter the homeless 

Visit the sick 

Visit the prisoners 

Bury the dead 

Give alms to the poor 



                     YOUTH MINISTRY 
 

               This Week in Youth Ministry 
 

Winter Antioch Team Meeting:  Tues., Dec. 15; 7-9:30 pm; 

  YMC 

Spring Antioch Team Meeting:  Wed., Dec. 16; 7-9:30 pm; 

 YMC 
 

Service Opportunities 

Food Pantry Restock:  Sat., Dec. 19; 8:30-10:15 am 

Gingerbread Workshop:  Sat., Dec. 19; shifts 9 am– 1pm; 

 Parish Center 

RCIA is for anyone who wants to learn more about 

their faith, those who want to become Catholic, those 

who want to try to understand the teachings of the 

Catholic Church or those who simply want to deepen 

their faith if they are already Catholic. 
 

Please contact Deb Kuzma at dkuzma@st-pats.org for more 

information. 

Parish Support-December 6th 
THIS WEEK’S OFFERING………………………..……..$23,400 

LAST YEAR’S OFFERING……………...……………….$19,693 

SAINT PATRICK SCHOOL  

Thank you to the St. Patrick School 6th graders for 
planning and participating in the 9 am Sunday Mass this 
week. Mark your calendars for the 5th grade mass Sunday, 
January 10 at 9 am. 
 

Last week we celebrated and cheered Josh Fernandez on as 
he played his first basketball game since his double lung 
transplant. It was truly a joyous occasion for everyone that 
attended and especially for those that had been walking 
with Josh and his family on his journey to health. 
 

Basketball is in full swing. Please come and cheer on our 
teams. 
 

Sunday, December 13 

 8th grade boys Home vs. St. Joseph 12 pm 

 7th grade boys Home vs. St. Joseph 1:30 pm 

 8th grade girls Home vs. St. Joseph 3:00 pm 

 6th grade girls Home vs. Assumption 6:30 pm 

 6th grade boys Home vs. Assumption 8:00 pm 
Wednesday, December 16 

 7th grade boys Home vs. Assumption 6:30 pm 

 8th grade girls Home vs. St. Vincent De Paul 8:00 pm 
Saturday, December 19 

 5th grade girls @ St. Vincent Martyr 1:30 pm 

 8th grade boys @ Assumption 4:00 pm 

 5th grade boys @ SVMS 6:30 pm 

 6th grade boys @ SVMS 8:00 pm 
 

Upcoming Events 
Tuesday, December 15, 7 pm –Band Christmas Concert 
Monday,  December 21, 9 am-PK3-PK4 Christmas Program 
Wednesday,  December 23-Christmas Fair, Dress UP day 
 School Liturgy, 12:15 pm Dismissal 
December 24-January 3-Christmas Vacation 
Monday, January 4, 9 am-School re-opens 

Eva’s Village Chili-This weekend, Dec. 12 & 13, consider sign-

ing up to prepare chili for Eva’s Village. Everything you need to 

know about helping with this ministry is in the church lobby!   Sign 

up today and take a set of the pans provided with the accom-

panying recipe and instructions. Return the two pans of chili 

you’ve prepared and frozen next weekend. It’s that easy! The food 

we provide is much needed and greatly appreciated. 

           

            FAITH FORMATION 
 

     Children’s Live Nativity at 3:30 pm on Christmas Eve 
Prelude to the 4 pm Mass. 

 

Children in grades K-I are invited to participate. All costumes 
are provided. Teens and parents are needed to assist the chil-
dren at the rehearsal on Sat., Dec. 19th and at the reenactment 
of the Nativity on December 24th.  To sign-up your children and/
or to volunteer, log onto the parish website:  www.st-pats.org.  
Look for News & Updates on the home page and click on Chil-
dren’s Live Nativity Sign-Up.  Read the details then click on Sign
-Up, the direct link to our Sign Up Genius page. Contact Ginny 
with questions at vsalvatore@st-pats.org or at 973-635-0625 
ext. 27. 
 
 

Faith Formation classes will resume on January 10th & 11th  
after the Christmas break. 

                                  Spiritual Adoption 
 

                  Month 3:  “I can suck my thumb now” 
 

Our baby now sleeps and awakens. Fingernails and 

toenails form and he already has his own unique set 

of fingerprints. Sensitive to touch, he will lightly 

grasp an object placed in the palm of his hand. He 

can squint, swallow, and move his tongue! 

Please continue to pray for our Spiritual Adoption baby. 
 

Save the date:  March for Life-Friday, January 22, 2016 
 

Please join your fellow parishioners standing up for life at the an-

nual national March for Life in Washington DC on Friday, Jan. 22. 

There are more and more young people every year, so bring your 

children! It is a great civics lesson. For information, please contact 

Brian McAuliffe at 7mcaul@gmail.com or 973-634-7384. 

                             Waiting in Joyful Hope 
 

Today at Mass, we lit the pink candle in the Advent Wreath. 

After praying the Lord’s Prayer, we hear “...as we await the 

blessed hope and the coming of our Savior, Jesus Christ.” 

This prayer reminds us that during Advent, we wait in joy, in 

hope, and in anticipation for the wonderful event we are 

about to experience-the feast of Christmas, the coming of Christ 

into our lives in new ways, the return of Christ in glory at the 

end of time. As the Church, we wait during Advent and look 

forward to celebrating the fact that God loves us 

so much that he sent his Son into the world to 

save us. This waiting is far from empty; rather, it 

is full of the hope that God promises us as we 

prepare for Christ in the feast of Christmas. 
 

corner 

liturgy  

What’s the best Christmas present you ever received? Well, it 

may not have been a Christmas present, but the best present 

you’ve ever received is the gift of your faith. Share your present-

share your joy. Share your faith. Bring someone to Mass with 

you on Christmas that hasn’t been in a long time. 

Try to get them to keep coming back. Then, you 

will have given the best present anyone could 

receive. 


